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Special Dates To  

Remember 

 

 

 Mar. 2—Early Release 

 Mar. 4—”Project Snow” 

Field Trip (4th Grade) 

 Mar. 8—PTC Meeting 

 Mar. 9—Early Release 

 Mar. 11—Teacher Prep. 

Day—NO SCHOOL 

 Mar. 13—Daylight Sav-

ings Time Ends—Set 

Clocks Ahead 1 Hour 

 Mar. 16, 17 & 18—

Book Fair 

 Mar. 16—School Board 

Meeting 

 Mar. 16—Early Release 

 Mar. 17—St. Patrick’s 

Day 

 Mar. 17 & 18—Parent 

Conferences —NO 

SCHOOL (Grades PreK-

8th @ Terrebonne) 

 Mar. 20—First day of 

Spring 

 Mar. 21-25—Spring 

Break—NO SCHOOL 

 Mar. 27—Easter Sun-

day 

 Mar 28-32—No PreK 

Classes 

 Mar. 30—Early Release 

At Terrebonne Community School we provide a positive envi-
ronment and challenging learning opportunities that improve 

student achievement and produce life-long learners. 

Message From the Principal 
Greetings Terrebonne Students, Families and Community Members— 

Recently I have been investigating various methods and practices on how to cre-

ate effective and meaningful home-to-school connections and have been asking myself a 

number of questions during this process including the following: What does it mean to 

have partnerships with families?  What types of personal experiences do families expect 

from school?  How do families want to engage with our school?  How do families want 

school to engage with them?  In order for families to engage with their child’s schools, do 

they have to be at the school?  When nighttime events occur at the school, do parents dread 

or appreciate these opportunities?   

I don’t know that there is one right answer to any of these questions and there are 

obviously many ways to interpret them.  Considering these questions, this post from a par-

ent online was shared with me the other day in regard to homework, which I understand 

can create less than desirable opportunities during the evening times at home and in my 

opinion have the potential to erode these important connections.  

 

I sat at the kitchen table with my first grader, both of us in tears. We were work-

ing on her math homework, and our mutual frustration had reached a boiling point. Some-

thing was wrong with this picture. 

Sure, I could add five and three, but I hadn't the first clue how to "make a 10," and 

the term "math mountain" may as well have been Greek to me. I was clueless. How was it 

that someone who graduated from college summa cum laude was unable to complete a 

simple math worksheet with her six-year-old? Did I need to return to school to obtain a 

graduate degree? Math had never been my favorite subject, but given that I passed the AP 

Calculus test at one point in my life, it had never occurred to me that I would be unable to 

comprehend my child's easy assignment. 

It wasn't the first time—and it wouldn't be the last—that we turned in the work-

sheet with a post-it note saying, "Sorry! We tried for half an hour and then had to give up. 

Please help!" I felt like I needed to attend some sort of remedial math bootcamp for parents. 

I'd heard all about the "New Math," but had no clue what we were in for. How were we go-

ing to survive elementary school?  

It was the math story problems that did us in. They were just basic addition or 

subtraction, but I didn't understand the correct method; sure, I could add eight apples and 

seven apples, but the system of drawing boxes and lines or building mountains eluded me. 

My daughter became furious when I did it the "wrong way"—the way I learned in the 1980s, 

that is—and would yell at me in frustration. 

 Fast forward three years to fourth grade, and homework time is still one of my 

least favorite parts of the day. In fact, in some ways it's become the new Happy Hour, be-

cause I often resort to uncorking a bottle of wine to get through it. While my daughter is 

often independent during homework, my participation is still required with her weekly 

writing journal and to supervise her reading log. After working all day, I have to admit: 

sitting down at the kitchen table for more work is the last thing I want to do.  

 

(Continued on Page 2 . . .  
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January Readers of the Month Club 
 

Mrs. Caudell (KG) = Dominic Paulsen Mrs. Dunn (2nd) = Brayden Cox   Ms. Albers (5th) = Megan Vanvalkenberg  

Mrs. Porter (KG) = Stetson Hegele  Mrs. Tobish (2nd) = Eden Anspach  Mr. Boucher (5th) = Raegan Merritt 

Mrs. Thrasher (KG) = Jasper Rutledge Mrs. Carnes (3rd) = Paisley Paulsen Ms. Messina (6th) = Brooke Blevins 

Mrs. Messner (1st) = Abby Austin  Mrs. Wagenblast (3rd) = Vance Riste Mr. Capps (7th) = Kyle Lane 

Mrs. Wellette (1st) = Sahalie Medlock Mrs. Davis (4th) = Jake Brooks  Mr. Brown (8th) = Jeff Hair 

     Mrs. Doggett (4th) =  Tori Rowe  Mrs. Attlesperger = Hunter Whitehead 

              (Title I Reading) 

January Math Stars 
 

Mrs. Messner (1st) - Mirra Jourdan Mrs. Carnes (3rd) -  Annalycia Erdekian Mrs. Albers (5th) - Connor Moser 

Mrs. Wellette (1st) - Allison Chenoweth Mrs. Wagenblast (3rd) -  Ashlyn Carnes Mr. Boucher (5th) - Vanya Crumrine 

Mrs. Dunn (2nd) - Taylor Culbertson Mrs. Davis (4th) - Truman Estimo Ms. Messina (6th) - Finn Anspach 

Mrs. Tobish (2nd) - Ryan Perry   Mrs. Doggett (4th) - Tucker Helmick Mr. Capps (7th) - Peyton Crenshaw 

          Mr. Brown (8th) - Trevor Leeper 

(Principal’s Message Continued from Page 1 . . .  

And if I'm being honest, it's not just about my own ability (or lack thereof) to understand her assignments. I've struggled 

greatly over the years with the value of daily homework sheets or weekly packets. Did we have homework like this in elementary 

school in the 1980s? Aside from the occasional book report, spelling list, or big project, I don't think so. I remember a lot more 

playing in the street with the neighbors or curling up to read a book than I do crying in frustration over homework. 

A few days ago my 4th grader and I sat together at the piano going over her lessons for the week. She was playing poorly, 

and I couldn't understand why. My diligent daughter was stumbling over songs she had mastered weeks earlier. I asked her what 

was going on, and she exclaimed, "I'm overwhelmed! I'm stressed out! We just did homework for an hour!"  

A stressed-out nine-year-old. 

It was true: ever since she arrived home from school that afternoon, it had been more work without any time to relax. The 

clock was ticking—with dinnertime, shower, and a little time to read before bedtime. And that was a day without any extracurricu-

lar activities! This type of after-school pressure just isn't right, in my opinion. 

Homework may have a place in the elementary school grades—to help parents understand what their kids are working on, 

to give the kids an opportunity to practice responsibility and take pride in their efforts—but when it has become a source of stress, 

it's gone too far. 

This is the stage of life when children should be taught to love learning, and when they should be given opportunities to be 

excited about going to school. After working on schoolwork for seven hours, when they return home at the end of the day, they 

should be able to play with friends, unwind, or watch a ridiculous TV show to decompress. Isn't that what adults do after a day of 

work? 

As for the pressure on parents themselves, if we aren't able to comprehend the assignment, we have no business assisting 

our children with it. 

Over the years, we've had a mixed response to our failure to complete homework assignments. Several teachers encour-

aged us to quit after a certain number of minutes or if the assignment resulted in frustration or tears. One even admitted she didn't 

agree with the value being placed on homework. Other times, we've received assignments marked in red pen, requesting that we 

correct errors. Occasionally I've sent those papers back with a strongly worded note letting the staff know that we are officially 

done with said worksheet. 

There will come a time in the future when it's no longer appropriate for me to scrawl a hasty note on my daughter's home-

work. The "helicopter parent" who swoops in is frowned upon in middle school and high school. If elementary school homework 

proves to be too much, is there any chance of surviving the coming years without drowning in stress?  

As is the case with so many of my daughter's homework assignments, I have to admit that, once again, I don't know the 

answer. 

 

I appreciated this raw and visceral response form this parent.  It’s a reality for many.  As always, I encourage you to partner 

with us on this journey called education and to share your thoughts and ideas with me any time…especially with this important top-

ic of family engagement and meaningful home-to-school connections.  My door is always open. 

           Trevor Flaherty, Principal 

http://www.redbookmag.com/life/news/a38432/theres-a-dangerous-new-downside-to-helicopter-parenting/
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Parent/Teacher Conferences 

Spring Conferences are being held during the week of March 
14th.  There will be no school on Thursday, March 17th, and 

Friday, March 18th.  Teachers are also providing after-school 
and evening appointments during that week to accommodate 

parents’ schedules.  Please be sure to call the school office at 

541-923-4856 to schedule your conference time. 

Book Fair 
 

Terrebonne Community School will be holding a Book 

Fair during conference week.  The Book Fair will be 

open in the school Library on the following days: 

 Wednesday, March 16th  5:00pm—8:00pm 

 Thursday, March 17th  8:00am—8:00pm 

 Friday, March 18th    8:00am—2:00pm 

PTC News 

 

Next Meeting: Tuesday, March 8th, 5:30pm @ 
Base Camp Pizza in Terrebonne. 

Reminder:  We are collecting CANS & BOTTLES 
all year long.  There is a collection box just inside 
the front doors of the school.  Have too many?  Let 
us know and we will arrange pick up. 

Like us on Facebook:  Terrebonne School PTC  

Contact us:  terrebonneptc@gmail.com 

Redmond School Districtõs  

òOpen Enrollmentó  

March 1st ñApril 1st is Redmond School Dis-

trictõs Open Enrollment period.  During this 

month, you may apply to attend a Redmond 

school that is outside of your legal resi-

dence boundary area for the 2016 -17 school 

year.  If interested, you may pick up a 

transfer request form at any Redmond 

School office or go on line at 

www.redmondschools.org 
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Adventure Quest 
Spring Break is right around the corner, and Adventure Quest would like to offer your family non 
school day services exclusively at Terrebonne Community School!  We will have a wide variety of 
activities, projects and games that will entertain and challenge your child. 
 
If you or your family are interested in receiving non school day services at Terrebonne Community 
School, please contact our offices and let us know, we are eager to serve your community!  If Ad-
venture Quest non school days at Terrebonne Community School has not received enough interest-
ed participants, non school day program services will be offered at Vern Patrick Elementary in Red-
mond. 

Available to all Terrebonne Community School students K-8th Grade! 
 
Dates: Friday March 11                                Fees: $30.00 daily (non school) 
           Thurs/Fri March 17 & 18                  $120.00 weekly (non school full days, 20% discount) 
           Monday-Friday March 21-25              $6.00 daily (before school) 
                                                                     $9.00 daily (after school) 
Scholarships are available!         $15.00 daily (before and after school) 
Pre-registration is required!                     $75.00 weekly 

                                                                                                         

Arrangements can be made no later than 4 pm the Saturday prior to the week your child 
will be attending Adventure Quest.  Payment can ONLY be accepted at the Cascade Swim Cen-
ter or the RAPRD Activity Center. 
 
Cascade Swim Center (541) 548-7275 
RAPRD Activity Center (541) 526-1847 
Al Butler, School Recreation Coordinator (541) 977-4859 
Terrebonne Adventure Quest: Miss Tristan (541)977-7001 (cell) 

χÒÄ 'ÒÁÄÅ .Å×Ó: 

 

“Japan on the Road” is coming to 3rd grade on March 14th.  Students will 
learn about Japanese culture, schooling, geography, story-telling, and even 
some kanji writing! 

ωÔÈ 'ÒÁÄÅ .Å×Ó: 
The Angler Education Program is gearing up this month with some wonderful activities.  We will re-
ceive approximately 200 steelhead eggs to raise in our classroom aquariums on March 2nd.  Students 
will monitor pH levels in the tank as well as the temperature of the water. This data will be gathered 
and analyzed.  The fry will be released in approximately one month.  On March 4th we will be dissect-
ing kokanee and comparing human and fish anatomy.  Students will be applying their reading skills by 
studying the Oregon State fishing regulations book in addition to the Oregon Angler Edu-
cation Manual, which explores fishing equipment, stream biology, fish behavior, water 
safety, and civic responsibility. It is an exciting month for us and prepares us for our field 
trip to Shevlin Pond in April and our Outdoor School adventure in May. 


